TOWNSHIP OF MEDFORD 
ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (EAAC)
MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY,  JULY 27, 2021
I. Roll Call 
Pola Galie, Pamela Sloves, Jen Warholak, Ileen Wright, Eric Peterson, Michele Mayer, Robert Lee, Mayor Chuck Watson, Beth Portocalis
Kay Roberts, Jon Reuther, Katie Elliot

II. Review/approve minutes of June, 2021 Meeting  

III. Public Comments 
Jon reached out to Chief Waterman offering to facilitate a bike rodeo in conjunction with Cross County Connection and has yet to hear back from him. Mayor mentioned Medford Officers have been handing out H.A.P.P.Y. Tickets to kids wearing helmet and practicing bike safety. Beth mentioned grant for Safe Routes to School that focuses on pedestrian access and bike access.
Katie Elliot wanted to know if there were any composting opportunities in Medford. Boy Scouts had built composting bins at the community garden but the public mistook them for trash bins and were removed. Michele suggested compost bins at the municipal yard – how could that be managed? Is there a possibility Pinelands Preservation Alliance could help with compost efforts?

VI.
Old Business
· Tree Ordinance Education – continuing. Keeping Realtors in the loop. A few definitions in the ordinance clarified in accordance with Pinelands Commission.

·  ROSI – Complete Review and Recommendation (Monitor) Submitted Green Acres grant. Public will have opportunity to comment on open space plan in October meeting.

· Plastic Bag Ban – Progress/Discussion 
We continue to want to have education ahead of the implementation of the law. Ileen to send Eco Plan to Beth to promote.  

· Weather Alert System – Sustainable Jersey contacted Medford Township and asked if they could present the grants to townships in Medford on September 30th. We are really looking forward to having the availability of Medford Centric weather and the ability to keep people safe at Freedom Park during severe weather events.
· Next Round of Sustainable NJ Certification Planning – Pola and Bo reviewing and will regroup in August.

· Green Team Planning
· Trex Project Update - Received a lot of plastic bags that were brought to the farm market, one family brought 10 bags. Also receiving bags at the brewery.
· Farm Market Update – not getting a lot of traction during summer months. A lot of residents at the shore or extremely hot weather. Can we hold the farm market on food truck nights for more foot traffic?

VII. New Business
VIII. 
Zoning Considerations – Medford Walk - approvals lapsed – need to resubmit to planning board. Will need new name for any new developer August 24th.
IX.
Next meeting August 24, 2021
X.
Adjournment 
